
I am writing in support of HB1377. People deserved to not be discriminated against in the 
workforce with their decision to refuse vaccinations and use medical, religious, or philosophical 
exemptions to protect themselves and their beliefs. Vaccines are not tested for safety with a 
true placebo. Vaccine manufacturers have carried no liability for vaccines since the Vaccine 
Injury Act of 1986. Included in the Vaccine Injury Act of 1986, was a stipulation that the US 
Department of Health and Human Services was required to perform biannual safety studies on 
vaccinations. In 2018, it was revealed that the Health and Human Services had not done a 
SINGLE vaccination safety study in 32 years, resulting in a lawsuit over their breaking of federal 
law. Vaccines contain many heavy metals, neurotoxins, allergens, animal parts, and in some 
cases human diploid fibroblasts-all of which can react with people differently, cause more harm 
then good in some situations, and go against people’s individual and religious beliefs. All of this 
considered, it should in no way be a requirement to receive vaccinations in order to work and 
provide for one’s self and family. Thank you for your consideration.


